
Dear Resident,  

If you are receiving this email, you have indicated that you will be quarantining in place in your current 

room assignment. We are writing to share information about what to expect while you quarantine in 

place. This email outlines available resources as well as important guidelines you are expected to follow.  

What does it mean to quarantine in place? 

If you are being asked to quarantine, it means you have been exposed to someone who has tested 

positive for COVID-19. Exposure is defined as being within 6 feet for more than 15 minutes of someone 

who has COVID-19. Even though you may not be experiencing symptoms or have tested positive, you 

still may develop COVID-19, as symptoms can appear anywhere from 2 to 14 days after exposure to the 

virus.  

While you are quarantining in place, you should limit your exposure to others. This means you should 

not attend in-person classes or go to university buildings other than the residence hall where you are in 

quarantine. You are asked to remain in your assigned room as much as possible. 

Please note that if you test positive for COVID-19 while you are in quarantine, you will need to 

relocate to isolation housing.  

Continuing your coursework 

Students in quarantine or isolation housing should not attend in-person classes. You should let your 

professors know that you will be unable to attend class in person and request course materials. WiFi is 

available in the residence halls, so you will have access to online courses/materials and be able to 

complete assignments remotely using your personal computer or phone. If you need additional 

assistance, contact Auburn Cares. 

Report your Results on the Exposure Notification App 

In addition to the Self-Report Form, you should report your positive COVID-19 test on your GuideSafe™ 

Exposure Notification App. This voluntary, anonymous action will notify other Exposure Notification App 

users in our community so they can quickly quarantine or seek testing or treatment. If you need 

immediate medical assistance, call 911. If you have questions regarding your health, please contact the 

Auburn University Medical Clinic at 334-844-9825. 

If you test positive while in quarantine, complete the self-report form available at aub.ie/covidhelp and 

notify University Housing at 334-844-4580. 

Residence Hall Safety 

Please continue to follow all safety protocols and familiarize yourself with the evacuation routes for your 

room. If the fire alarm goes off, you should exit the building, and in the case of severe weather, you 

should proceed to your residence hall’s shelter. Please remember that any time you leave your room, 

including for a fire alarm or severe weather, you should wear your mask. 

Length of quarantine or isolation 

Please refer to your initial email for your check-out date.  
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Since you are quarantining in your currently assigned room, there is no need to checkout at the end of 

your quarantine period. 

Physical distancing and face coverings 

All students in quarantine or isolation are expected to practice appropriate physical distancing. You 

should limit interactions with others, always maintain a 6- to 10-foot distance from others and limit 

leaving your assigned room.  

When it is necessary to leave your room, always wear a face covering that completely and snugly covers 

your nose and mouth. Before and after leaving your room, wash your hands with soap and water for at 

least 20 seconds or use hand sanitizer. 

Guests 

During the quarantine period, you are not allowed to host guests inside of the residence hall. 

Meals 

Tiger Dining will provide meals for students who are in quarantine. Students will be able to order food 

from the 844-EATS found on the Grubhub app. Current delivery hours are from 11 a.m. until 8 p.m., 

everyday.  

To place an order in the Grubhub app, select delivery and then select the 844-EATS shop. Make sure to 

include your delivery address and enter your building name exactly as it appears on the Auburn 

University campus map. For example, Leischuck would be entered as Leischuck Residence Hall. Simply 

hover over your building on the campus map, and the correct name will show.  

In the comments, please provide your phone number.  

You will be notified when your order is on the way, and you should meet the delivery person downstairs 

(don’t forget your mask). Deliveries are contactless. The delivery person will place your items on the 

ground and step away and then you may proceed with picking up your items. Coming soon you may also 

order additional snacks and supplies from 844-EATS! 

If you have any questions regarding this process or if you have dietary needs that you would like to 

discuss, please contact Tiger Dining 334.844.3287 or Catering@Auburn.edu.  

Policies 

You are expected to abide by all Auburn University Housing policies. In addition, you are expected to 

follow the guidelines related to quarantine and isolation housing outlined in this email, including 

relocating to and remaining in quarantine until the end of your quarantine period. Failure to comply 

with these expectations will result in referral to the Office of Student Conduct and conduct charges 

related to non-compliance. These expectations are in place to protect the health and safety of the 

campus community, and we appreciate your cooperation. 

Counseling Services 
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Student Counseling & Psychological Services (SCPS) continues to offer all of its mental health resources 

utilizing tele-health platforms. If you or a friend feel distressed, then please contact 844.5123 to talk to a 

counselor. The counselor can explain all of the different services and resources that are available to you. 

 You can also visit the SCPS website. On the SCPS home page, http://wp.auburn.edu/scps/ , hit the “SCPS 

During Covid-19” button, and scroll down to view the different services and resources. Several of these 

do not require you to become a client at SCPS, and you can access them immediately. These include: 

four online workshops addressing anxiety, depression, adjustment, and relationships; daily TeleFUN 

Zoom activities (different topics daily), and SCPS AM/PM (tools to charge up in the morning and wind 

down in the evening). 

Work Order Requests 

Residents should wait until their quarantine in place has ended to submit non-emergency maintenance 

requests. For emergency maintenance requests, residents should fill out the maintenance request form 

or call 334-844-4357 (HELP).  

Available resources 

The Auburn Cares staff can provide general support to anyone in quarantine or isolation housing. They 

will connect students to university and community resources and provide assistance based on a 

student’s individual circumstances. Please contact Auburn Cares by calling 334-844-1305 during normal 

business hours (7:45 am –4:45 pm, Monday-Friday) or emailing auburncares@auburn.edu. 

Additional campus resources are listed below. Please note that in-person assistance may be limited.  

• Emergency Assistance: 911 

• Auburn University Medical Clinic COVID hotline: 334-844-9825 

• Auburn University Housing: Call the RA on duty 

• Auburn University COVID Resource Center: 334-844-6000 

• Auburn University Property Management: 334-844-4477 

• Auburn University Student Counseling and Psychological Services: 334-844-5123 (Primary office 

phone and 24-hour crisis line) 

• Auburn University Academic Support Services 

Your health remains our top priority, and we are here for you. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you 

need anything.  

Auburn University Housing 
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